
Minutes of the Annual Parish Council Meeting held in the Village Hall on Thursday 10th 

May 2018 at 7.30pm 

 

Apologies- Mr Paris 

 

Present – Mr Bust, Mrs Herbert, Mrs Simmonds, Mrs Godfrey, Mr Bevans, Mrs Todd, clerk 

Mr Rickett 

 

Election of Chairman and Vice-chairman 

  Mr Bust and Mr Paris were re-elected unanimously, Chairman and Vice-

chairman respectively 

 

Election of other officers 

 Christmas Charities  Mr Bust and Mr Paris 

 

 Press    Mr Paris 

 

 Transport   Mrs Herbert 

 

 NALC Representatives Mrs Simmonds and Mrs Todd 

 

 Snow/flood warden  Mr Bust 

 

 Flag    Mr Bust 

 

 Crime reduction  Mr Paris 

 

 Internal auditor  Mrs Millward 

 

 Financial officer  Mrs Rickett 

 

Declaration of offices were signed 

 

Minutes of the previous meeting were signed as a true and correct record 

 

Village Hall 

  Agreed to start re-letting the Hall 5 for 1 against 

  Mrs Godfrey to contact those who volunteered to help decorate 

  Agreed to restart the cleaners as soon as possible and to ask them to do an extra 

hour on the first clean 

 

Fund raising 

  Mr Bevans is running a race night at The Waggon 1st June for prostate cancer 

  The quiz night will be Saturday 14th July, subject to speaking to the Waggon 

and tickets will be £10 per head.  It was suggested that we put them on sale at the Hall reopening 

 

 

 

 

Roads and hedges 



  There are more potholes on Radley Road and School Lane, it was suggested that 

we put a note in the Village News asking people to ring the Pot Hole Hot Line as this has more 

effect than the PC contacting them 

  It has been noted that 30MPH signs have been put on lamp posts at the start of 

the 20MPH School signs 

  We will ask if Speed Watch can be restarted 

 

Allotments 

  There is only 1 being used, Mr Paris to see if we can use the allotments as 

Village ground, grass over and plant trees.  Allotments could be reopened if required 

 

Planning 

  Kestrel Lodge 6 Pumping Station  

  Radley Road 

  Householder application for removal of rear conservatory and   

  construction of extensions to sides, front and rear of the property and new  

  roof tile covering with solar panels (resubmission) 

 

  Blonds  

  The Turnpike  

  Extension and alterations of existing building to form a single detached  

  dwelling (LBC) 

 

  Chantry Cottage 

  1 Manor Fields 

  Householder application for proposed conservatory 

 

  All the above were supported unanimously by the PC 6 for 

 

Planning decisions 

  Land adj The Old Vicarage, Halam Hill (outline) – approved NSDC 

 

  Blonds The Turnpike – approved NSDC 

 

Finance 

  Village Hall Insurance – as the present company has stopped doing PC 

insurance a new one is needed 

  The clerk circulated quotes from 3 insurers 

  Zurich   £623.40 

  BHIB   £658.90 

  Norris Fisher  £552.57 

 

  After discussion the PC agreed to go with Norris Fisher subject to them doing 

slander and libel cover and protected no claims – clerk to check with them and find out the new 

cost with this cover, if they do not do it then we will go with Zurich 

 

Items for the next agenda 

  Fundraising 

 

Date of next meeting 



  Thursday 21st June 2018 at 7.30pm a week later due to holiday commitments of 

Councillors 

 

As there was no further business the meeting closed at  


